 

Westminster considers ridgeline ordinance 
By HOWARD WEISS-TISMAN 
Reformer Staff 
Wednesday, December 29, 2004 - WESTMINSTER -- Residents may have a chance to weigh in on the future of Westminster's ridgelines on Town Meeting Day. 

The Planning Commission requested the Selectboard to include an article on the 2005 town meeting warning to see if there is interest in developing ridgeline protections in town. 

The Selectboard considered the article at their regular board meeting Tuesday night. The board will decide at their meeting on Jan. 11 whether or not the article will be included on the warning at the upcoming town meeting. 

The proposed article asks, "To see if the town will encourage its Planning and Development Commission to prepare zoning bylaw provisions to provide ridgeline protection by suitable restrictions on land development on or near ridgelines." 

At Tuesday's Selectboard meeting, Town Manager Glenn Smith said the wording is vague and is only an attempt to gauge how the town feels about setting up such protections. 

He said the zoning provision could affect any ridge over a certain elevation, or it could only mention specific ridges. 

Before ridgeline protections are enacted, a costly study will most likely be required. Smith said the move could be controversial, and he said the Planning Commission wanted to find out if the townspeople had an interest in the protections before the commission started down the road toward protecting the ridgelines. 

He said the Planning Commission wanted to keep the ridgeline issue separate from the ordinance changes currently under discussion. 

The Planning Commission is currently in the middle of rewriting the zoning ordinance. Over 100 people came to a public hearing on the ordinance, and a working group of around 20 people has been helping the commission with the proposed changes. The commission is currently reworking the ordinance, Smith said. 

Smith said he could not speak for the Planning Commission, but he said the commission has expressed concerns on residents erecting windmills on their property. A few windmills have sprung up recently on hills in Putney, and Smith said the Westminster Planning Commission wanted to consider the impact of windmills to the town. 

"The commission wants to get a feel from the voters before they come up with an ordinance," Smith said. 

If the article is included on the 2005 warning, Smith said it would most likely be at least another year before the town gets to vote on the specific ridgeline provision. 

Smith also informed the board Tuesday night that a petition asking that any zoning changes go before the voters, and not be decided by the Selectboard, did not hold up to Vermont law. 

Westminster resident Ben Mitchell gathered enough signatures, but changes to the state's zoning laws do not allow residents to demand the Selectboard to seek the voters' approval. 

Those changes to the state zoning laws were signed into law by Gov. Jim Douglas on July 1. 

The Selectboard can decide on their own to go to the voters. At Tuesday's meeting, Selectboard member Paul Harlow said the board has discussed the issue, and Harlow said it was his understanding that the board would put any changes to the zoning ordinance before the voters, but the board never voted to do so. 

Howard Weiss-Tisman can be reached at hwtisman@reform-er.com. 
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